Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning,in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph H8(a)(7) and J(a)(1), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby :-
· authorise Urban Vision (working on the Councils behalf) to place the appropriate orders in respect of the Highways Works 2010/11 – Final Programme, providing that the total value of the overall works programme does not exceed the total budget value of £4.072M.
· instruct officers from Urban Vision to prepare a further report giving full details of the consequent remediation programme, once the above orders have been placed, and prioritising any residual monies against those schemes contained within appendix 4, as per paragraph 2.3 below.
.

The Reasons are Urban Vision was originally formed was to reduce tripping claims and improve Salford’s highway BVPI’s. In order to achieve this it has always been recognised that there would need to be a substantial investment in the highway and in November 2005 a report was approved by Lead Member enabling an overall package of investment valued at £22 million. To date the majority of these works have been directed towards the footway but it is essential that future monies are directed towards the carriageway in order to arrest the current levels of deterioration.

Options considered and rejected were take no action.

Assessment of Risk High – failure to implement the recommendations within this report will leave the Council vulnerable to third party highway claims.

The source of funding is High – failure to implement the recommendations within this report will leave the Council vulnerable to third party highway claims.

Legal Advice supplied by Tony Hatton: the recommendations in the report will assist greatly in reducing the number of third party tripping claims across the City, and strengthen the Council’s position in defending any such highway/tripping claims as a result of the improved highway safety.

Financial Advice obtained Supplied by Stephen Bayley: the total budget available for Highways Investment work for 2010/11 is £4.072M, which is contained within the Council’s overall approved capital budget for 2010/11.  Out of this £1.786M has been committed, leaving an uncommitted balance of £2.286M. It is important that the final programme does not exceed this budget

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report submitted to Planning Lead Member Briefing held on 28th September, 2010

Contact Officer: Richard Goodwin 



	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for/ Director of  and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member / Director for a decision.
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	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:  Councillor Derek Antrobus


Lead Member for Planning
Dated:  Tuesday, 28th September, 2010
*
This decision was published on Tuesday, 28th September, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Wednesday, 6th October, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

